
 

 

 

Anniversary Masses  

 
 

Killimer Church  

 

Saturday 20th June 8.15pm via Webcam 
Senan Crowe, Carrowfree 1st Anniversary 

Martin Quigley, Kilmurry McMahon 

 

Saturday 27th June 8.15pm via Webcam 
PJ Keating, Kilcarroll ( 2nd Anniversary), and 

deceased family members 

 

Killimer Parish Webcam 
Killimer Parish Mass. 

Mass on Saturday 20/06/2020 will be from St.Imy's 

Church at 8.15pm via Webcam Please click on this 

link https://www.killimerparish.com/live/ 

 

Parish Donations 
In response to requests from parishioners as to how to 

make the weekly donations to the parish, we are 

putting the following system in place. 

In Knockerra Church donations in envelopes can be 

put through the letter opening in the side door near 

the boiler house. In Killimer Church donations in 

envelopes can be put through the letter opening in 

the sacristy door. Please be assured that No Money 

will be left in the church overnight. 

There is also the possibility of depositing your 

donation in a box that is in Kilrush Post Office. 

We are grateful for your support especially at this 

time. 

 

Condolences 
We extend our sympathy to Marty and Fiona and the 

McMahon Family on the recent death of Sr.Cecelia in 

Australia. May she rest in peace.  

 

 

 

 

 

St. Imy’s Church Killimer 

 
St. Imy’s Church, Killimer will open for private prayer on 

Sunday, Tuesday, and Thursday from 12 Noon to 3 p.m. on 

those days. All who wish to visit the church on those days 

are very welcome, but we also urge people to be responsible 

in following proper safety guidelines. We ask you to observe 

the following guidelines during your visit— 

Enter the Church by the Side Aisle Door inside the front 

gate Only & Exit by the Other Side  

Door.Use  Hand Sanitiser at Main Entrance & at Exit again; 

Observe Social Distance; 

Sit in designated FRONT SEATS only in the Church; 

If lighting a Candle take light from the Big Candle which 

will be Lighting- 

Use Hand Sanitiser afterwards while observing Social 

Distance; 

If praying the Stations of the Cross, pray them while sitting. 

Be responsible in our care for each other. 

Please respect the Seating Plan of the Church 

7 Persons in Church at a time   

 

St. Senan’s Church Knockerra 

 
St. Senan’s Church, Knockerra will open for private prayer 

on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday from 12 Noon to 3 p.m. 

on those days. All who wish to visit the church on those 

days are very welcome, but we also urge people to be 

responsible in following proper safety guidelines. We ask 

you to observe the following guidelines during your visit— 

Enter the Church by the Side Door near the BELL TOWER 

Only & Exit by the Other Side Door. Use Hand Sanitiser at 

Main Entrance & at Exit again; 

Observe Social Distance; 

Sit in designated SEATS only in the Church; 

If lighting a Candle take light from the Big Candle which 

will be Lighting- 

Use Hand Sanitiser afterwards while observing Social 

Distance; 

If praying the Stations of the Cross, pray them while sitting. 

Be responsible in our care for each other. 

Please respect the Seating Plan of the Church 

8 Persons in Church at a time   

 

  

 

20th & 21st June 2020 
Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 

Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535 carolineylynch@yahoo.com 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

  



 

Rosary Intentions  

The rosary is prayed Monday – Saturday after 10 a.m. 

Mass & from this coming week Tuesday – Friday at 8 

p.m. each night. If anyone would like to have the 

rosary prayed for a particular intention; please feel 

free to contact Kilrush Parish Office 089-4026161 or 

Fr. Pat 087-2300627 and let them know. 

Rosary, Benediction & Reflection Tuesday – Friday at 

8 p.m. 

 

Covid-19 Support Line for Older People: 

ALONE has launched a national support line and 

additional supports for older people who have 

concerns or are facing difficulties relating to the 

outbreak of COVID-19 (Coronavirus). The support 

line is open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling  

0818 222 024. 

  

Kilrush Library Service 
From Monday 8th June, library members can phone 

0659051504 Mon-Fri 9 am – 2pm to order 

books/DVDs. These can then be collected at the front 

door at the designated time. A returns box is now 

outside the front door. Library staff are observing 

public health guidelines in the preparation and 

operation of all current services. 

 

Try Something Different This Summer!  
A new tennis net has been purchased for the court in 

Knockerra. All are welcome to use this facility. Some 

tennis rackets and balls are also provided and will be 

left in a box at the side of the court.....all we ask is that 

you replace them after use.  Please use the sanitiser 

provided before and after use.  

 

Trócaire  
Final call: It would be greatly appreciated if all 

Trócaire contributions could be returned this week as 

we need to forward cheque to the diocese.  

The contents of each and every Trócaire Box, no 

matter how small, come together to make a significant 

difference. This virus knows no borders, but neither 

does our compassion. A huge thank to those who have 

already returned their Trocaire contribution. 

 
 “Let no one ever come to you without leaving 
better and happier. 
 Be the living expression of God's kindness: 
kindness in your face, kindness in your eyes, 
kindness in your smile.” 
Mother Teresa 

 

 
 

Mary’s Meals Ireland 
Present For My Teacher campaign on 

www.marysmeals.ie is where parents and guardians 

can buy an online gift for their children’s teachers in 

exchange for a donation towards the work of Mary’s 

Meals Ireland. It’s really two presents in one – a 

beautiful e-card that kids can safely send to their 

teacher by email and the promise of daily school meals 

for children in some of the world’s poorest 

communities. Donations of any amount are gratefully 

accepted; it costs just €18.30 to feed a child for an 

entire school year and at least 93% of all donations are 

spent on charitable activities. It’s a simple idea that 

works. In schools where children receive Mary’s 

Meals, enrolment goes up, fewer children skip lessons 

or drop out of school, students find it easier to 

concentrate in class and exam results improve.  

 

West Coast Aqua Park 
West Coast Aqua Park is open from this Saturday with 

limited capacity. All bookings must be made online @ 

www.westcoastaquapark.ie  Please do not arrive unless 

you have booked online. Let the Summer begin!!  

 

Happy Feet Happy Minds 
 DJ Brian C & Jordan Kelly will cycle 11km followed 

by 11km run (Kilrush-Doonbeg cycle) Doonbeg-

Kilrush (run) on Saturday 27th June. Any donations 

would be gratefully appreciated. Please follow the link 

to donate: https://gf.me/u/x8dt86 All donations go to 

the “Happy Feet Happy Minds” Give the boys a clap if 

you see them passing next Saturday & show your 

support!! 

 

 

 

 

 


